FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. When did any council employees last receive any training under RIPA or RIPSA?
2. What training was undertaken?

3. Who delivered this training, i.e., if this was an eternal organisation the name of the organisation and the fee paid?
16.06.2022 Two new Authorising Officers received in-house RIPA training by the RIPA Monitoring Officer. No cost incurred.

21.07.2021 RIPA Monitoring Officer – Introduction to RIPA by EM Lawshare. No cost incurred.

20.06.2019 RIPA Monitoring Officer - Understanding the Investigatory Powers Act and new controls on the acquisition of communications data by NAFN. No cost incurred.

4. Name and email address of any people in the organisation performing the following roles: -

• Senior Responsible Officer - Alison Greenhill alison.greenhill@leicester.gov.uk
• Authorising Officer - Kamal Adatia  kamal.adatia@leicester.gov.uk, Miranda Cannon miranda.cannon@leicester.gov.uk, Sean Atterbury sean.atterbury@leicester.gov.uk
• RIPA monitoring officer - Lynn Wyeth lynn.wyeth@leicester.gov.uk
Queries relating to RIPA should be addressed to info.requests@leicester.gov.uk

5. When was your last inspection by IPCO and when is the next one scheduled if known?
07.02.2022. 
Next one unknown, therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.  However, these usually occur every three years.  


6. Do you have a RIPA/RIP(S)A policy, if yes where can this be found?
We are applying section 21 of the Act, namely, the information is accessible by other means, the Council Website, and is already in the public domain.

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/data-protection-and-foia/surveillance-policy/
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
